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ORDER GRANTING PUBLIC 
SERVICE COMPANY OF NORTH 
CAROLINA’S MOTION FOR 
EXTENSION OF TIME TO FILE 
SECOND SET OF RATES 
 

 
BY THE PRESIDING COMMISSIONER: On December 6, 2021, Public Service 

Company of North Carolina, Inc. d/b/a Dominion Energy North Carolina (PSNC), and the 
Public Staff filed their proposed Energy Efficiency Tracker – Rider F and Cost Recovery 
Mechanism for Energy Efficiency Programs Pilot (EE Mechanism). The EE Mechanism 
provides, among other things, for an annual EE rate rider calculated to allow PSNC to 
recover its costs of operating EE programs. Further, the EE Mechanism provides that the 
initial rider would be effective on November 1, 2021, in the amount of $0 per therm, that 
PSNC and the Public Staff would work together to determine the second set of EE rider 
rates consistent with the Mechanism, and would file the proposed second set of rates no 
later than 45 days after the Commission’s order approving base rates in Docket No. G-5, 
Sub 632. In addition, the EE Mechanism states that the second set of rates, if approved 
by the Commission, would be effective no later than June 1, 2022. 

On January 21, 2022, the Commission issued an Order Approving Stipulation, 
Granting Rate Increase, and Requiring Customer Notice. In its Order, the Commission 
found that it was reasonable and appropriate to commence the three-year EE pilot program 
as of November 1, 2021, as set forth in the EE Mechanism. As a result, PSNC is required 
to file the second set of EE rates by March 7, 2022. 

On March 2, 2022, PSNC filed a letter requesting that the time for it to file the second 
set of rates be extended to April 15, 2022. In support of its motion, PSNC stated that PSNC 
and the Public Staff have been working together on the second set of rates but need 
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additional time to finalize them. PSNC further stated that the Public Staff had reviewed the 
motion and supports the requested extension of time. 

Based on the motion and the record, the Presiding Commissioner finds good cause 
to grant the motion to extend the date for PSNC to file the second set of rates to 
April 15, 2022. 

IT IS, THEREFORE, SO ORDERED. 

ISSUED BY ORDER OF THE COMMISSION. 

This the 8th day of March, 2022. 

NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 

 
Erica N. Green, Deputy Clerk 


